
MEMORANDUM 

To: New Hampshire Board of Nursing Members 

From: Stacy Nachman, RN 

Date: October 9, 2024 

Innovative Pilot Program Request to Make Permanent  

The BSN Innovative Pilot Program was initially approved by the NH Board of Nursing in July 2022 for a 3-

year trial. This program was developed to allow for BSN prepared RNs to work in the capacity of clinical 

instructors. Based on the information provided by the Dean of St. Joseph School of Nursing, Vickie Fieler, 

PhD, RN this program has been very successful.  This program has 1 year remaining in the pilot status.  

The request is being made early to allow time for this to be added to the nursing rules. 

I am attaching a copy of the request along with the survey results from the first 2 years.   

 

Based upon the information included I am recommending that the Board move forward with this 

request. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 


